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County Administration 57 S. Center Drive P: (540) 928-2006
botetourtva.gov Daleville, VA 24083
@
BOT-ET-OURT COUNTY
VIRGINIA
October 19, 2023

Dr. Tamarah Holmes, Ph.D.

Director, Office of Broadband

Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development
600 East Main Street, Ste 300

Richmond, VA 23219

Re:  VATI Notice of Application

Dear Dr. Holmes:

Please accept this VATI Application Notice to inform the Virginia Department of Housing
and Community Development that Botetourt County and one or more Internet Service Providers (ISPs)
may apply for the FY2024 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative (VATI) round of grants.

Ken McFadyen will be Botetourt County’s main point of contact for the purposes of the application
process and can be reached at: 57 South Center Drive, Daleville, VA 24083; 540-928-2140;

kmcfadven(@botetourtva.gov.

Botetourt County understands that this VATI Application Notice is required to submit an application
for the 2024 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative and that this notice is neither binding on the
County, any ISP, nor the Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development.

Please let us know of any questions. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

David Moorm
Deputy County Administrator

Cc:  Botetourt County Board of Supervisors
Botetourt County Economic Development Authority
Gary Larrowe, County Administrator
Ken McFadyen, Director of Economic Development
ISPs



